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I thank you Mr President for giving me the floor.
Ghana welcomes the distinguished delegation of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea to this session and the presentation of its national report as well as its commitment to the promotion and protection of human rights through the UPR mechanism. 
We  commend the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea   for the steps taken towards the implementation of some recommendations it accepted during the first cycle review including the signing of the United Nations Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities and we recommend that the DPRK takes further steps to ratify the Convention.
Ghana  further recommends that the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea   should prioritize the need to become party to the following important human rights treaties as well:
International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Racial Discrimination
The Convention against Torture and other Cruel, Inhuman or Degrading Treatment or Punishment and its Optional Protocol
[bookmark: _GoBack]International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families
The Rome Statute on the International Criminal Court taking into account the fact that the DPRK is already a State Party to the Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide.  
Ghana wishes the delegation of the Democratic People’s Republic of Korea   a successful review
I thank you, Mr President



